Press Release Thursday 2nd July 2010
WRFL Strategic Planning Sub-Committee
The second meeting of the Western Region Football League’s Strategic Planning Sub-Committee was held  on Wednesday 30th June.

The sub-committee was formed to refine the work of a planning conference held earlier in the year involving clubs, WRFL directors, staff, Umpires’ Association and Trainers’ Association.  That conference identified six key issues that should underpin the strategic direction of the League in coming years, viz:

· Home of WRFL – accessibility, storage, cost, exposure and degree of independence.

· Reputation and image – how the WRFL and its member clubs are perceived in the Community.

· Umpire recruitment – retention, education and support.

· Retention and growth – junior and senior club/player numbers.

· Club Development – a strong push for WRFL to invest in club development through the employment of a club development officer and via the new CEO role.

· Evenness of Competition – for both juniors and seniors.
The sub-committee was formed from a willing bunch of club personnel who volunteered their time and commitment in the interests of the entire WRFL.  Representation on the sub-committee covers both 1st and 2nd division clubs, seniors and juniors.  Membership of the sub-committee comprises:
· Mick Psaila, WRFL director and former President of St Albans FC (Chairman)

· Bas Tensen, President of Sunshine FC

· Adrian Lipscombe, President of Old Westbourne FC

· Graeme Davis, President of Glenorden FC

· Raeleene Eldridge, Administrator of North Footscray FC

· Steve Kennedy, Administrator of Coburg Districts FC

· Chris Murphy, President of Spotswood FC
· Janine Mizzi, WRFL director

· Keith Brown, President of Newport Power FC

The second meeting focussed on what many believe to be the most important of the WRFL’s six key issues – evenness of competitions.  

At senior level, much has been said in recent times about the gap in competitiveness between top and bottom sides in both first and second divisions.  This was highlighted in the round 5 second division blow-out when North Sunshine was defeated by Albanvale by a record margin of 401 points.  After 11 rounds of competition North Sunshine, Laverton, Braybrook and Wyndhamvale are already well out of the second division finals race.  In first division, Spotswood has dominated the competition this year, while West Footscray, Glenorden and Sunshine Heights are languishing at the bottom of the ladder.
The issues for junior competitions are even more complex, with the need to grade teams every year in a bid to achieve at least some degree of competitiveness.  The problems of arranging junior competitions are compounded by the desire to accommodate every young player at a time of rapid growth in interest in the game, overlaid by the massive change in demographics in Melbourne’s west.  While some inner suburban clubs struggle for numbers, the demands in the outer development areas result in some clubs having as many as 15 junior teams; and Werribee Juniors having 4 teams in the Under 14 competition alone!
Last Wednesday night’s meeting featured lively discussion from all sub-committee members on the issues of competition evenness and possible strategies.  In the case of senior competitions, strong support was expressed for an immediate restructuring to three divisions, providing a platform for expansion and the prospect of additional finals revenue in addition to a mechanism to create more even competitions.  In the case of junior competitions, key talking points included a critical analysis of the grading/regrading process; the desire to limit the travel distances and inconvenience to parents transporting children to different venues on the same day; and the potential benefits of establishing a WRFL Junior Board to concentrate on the unique challenges of junior football.  
Sub-Committee Chairman Mick Psaila again expressed his satisfaction with the progress made in the first two sub-committee meetings.

“It’s great to see that clubs are so keen for the WRFL to move forward and to become recognised as one of the West’s most valued community organisations.  I was really pleased with the enthusiasm shown by ever member of the sub-committee and their genuine interest in the League as a whole, rather than just the narrower interests of their clubs.”
The next sub-committee meeting will be held on Wednesday 14th July.  It is hoped that a draft strategic plan can be completed by the end of July for consideration and formal adoption by all clubs.
